## MONMOUTH COUNTY HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION

Full Commission Meeting
Monday, February 6, 2012 3:30-5:00
Agriculture Building Conference Room
4000 Kozlowski Road, Freehold, NJ 07728

Attendance: Jeff Delaney, Carolyn Schwebel, John Schwebel, Inderjit Sawhney, Charanjit Sawhney, Philip Smith, Talesha Crank, Ted Lee, John Sorrentino, Robert Pierce Sr., Dave D'amico, Ryu Washburne, Linda Zucaro, Pat Collum, Darryl Hughes, Julian Williams, Ariella Lis Raviv, Kay Guadagno, Bergitte Antoine, Caitlin Sprague, Fatima Jaffari, Charles Brown III, Sondra Cannon.

- **I.** Call to Order was followed by the Salute to the Flag.
- II. Approval of October and December 2011 Meeting Minutes: The October minutes were passed without changes and the December minutes were passed with changes.
- **III.** Chair's Report: No report at this time.
- IV. Treasurer's Report: There were no expenses in October or November. As of December, after purchasing two awards for the 2012 and 2013 Earl Teasley Humanitarian Award recipients, the balance is \$1,847.94.
- **V.** Standing Committees and Support Teams
  - A. Membership: Talesha Crank has been approved as a member and Ariella will be applying as a representative of the Jewish community.
  - B. Communications: The list of membership has been posted online as voted on at the January's meeting.
  - c. Incident response and Reporting: No updates at this time.
- VI. Core Team Reports Police/Community Relations: There was further discussion regarding the planning of the seminar for first responders that will take place later this year. A motion was

passed to have the seminar held in the fall. Location and final dates are TBD.

- VII. Unfinished Business: None at this time.
- VIII. New Business: Fatima announced a local Peace Conference to be held in June and asked members to consider volunteering to speak at the event. Information of a Black History Month event at Monmouth University as well as an NAACP Scholarship Dinner Dance was shared with the membership.
- IX. Earl T. Teasley Award Presentation.

Submitted by Kendall Baldwin, Secretary.